MINUTES
Library Building Project: Special Collections Working Group
June 9, 2020
Via Skype

Present:  Joanne Kaczmarek, William Maher, Tom Teper, Lynne Thomas
Absent: Tim Newman
Note Taker: Wendy Wolter

Joanne opened the meeting asking what the long- and short-term plans are for the committee.

Tom – The short- term plan for the committee is to get the Program Statement written.  This will involve about four meetings between Dennis, John, Tim, Joanne, Bill, Lynne, and myself.  Tim will advise Dennis to contact Lucretia to get these meetings scheduled.  The long-term plan is to figure out who will be involved in the steering committee for this project moving forward.  We have drawn on the expertise from individuals in the sub-groups.  Large sub-groups will not be workable, smaller groups will be better, but I am open to suggestions.
Joanne – We need to be productive and efficient with our time.  What I’m hearing is that in the short term, the program statement needs to be written by our administrative group, and we need to figure out who will be on the small sub-groups.  As head of the division, we rely on subject expertise to deal with specific challenges.  Lynne, how many sub-groups do you think will be necessary?
Lynne – I think we need to add an Instruction and Outreach sub-group.  This would not necessarily be just about students; but encompass all patrons.  I think this group needs to be separate from the Engagement and Outreach sub-group.  RBML is currently re-jiggering Instruction and Outreach, which will be ready in spring of 2021.
Tom – We need to agree on the sub-groups and define a charge for each group.
Joanne – We have time to define the charges.  Would you say September is a good deadline?
Tom – It would behoove us to begin working on this now and be ready when the AE comes on board.  August would probably be better.
Joanne – Okay, we will shoot for August 1st.
Lynne – Currently, we do not have a digital strategies sub-group.  Should we ensure that each group works on digital strategies, or have a separate group?
Joanne – I think digital strategies should be incorporated into the charge for each group.
Bill – Be suggestive I the directive for digital strategies.  I am good with an August deadline.
Tom – The August deadline is good for approval of the groups by EC.  It is important for this working group to get going on this now.
Joanne – We will try to define and have approved by EC by August 1st.  Can we agree on the titles of each sub-group, and then work on the charge, or do we need to work on the Programming Statement first?
Tom – We will sit down John, Dennis, and Tim for the Programming Statement.  We will not be drafting a full statement, most of the document is boilerplate.  It is not necessary for us to work on this now. Right now, we need to draft the charges for the sub-groups, and perhaps start thinking about members for each group.  We will need to figure out the best way considering our current environment.
Joanne – Bill are you okay with working on the charge for the steering committee and sub-groups?
Bill – The key thing to get out of the Programming Statement is a more creative design from the AE.  My understanding is that the AE will design based on the Programming Statement.  What kind of instructions do we wish to give the AE in the Programming Statement?
Joanne – Tom, what is your directive for the Programming Statement?
Tom- In the next month or so, Dennis will schedule a meeting that we will all be invited to, to deal with the Programming Statement.  We need to outline the charge for this group and the sub-groups if we are going to meet the August deadline.
Joanne – We need to modify or adjust our charge, then work on the sub-groups charge. Do we wish to have four or five sub-groups?  We will need input from all of us to draft the charge for the sub-groups.
Lynne – I recommend that folks only volunteer for one group.
Joanne – Great suggestion.  We will seek out volunteers to chair each group.  If multiples apply, this group will decide on chairs.
Tom – I will draft a charge for each group and share in a Box folder for input.  It would be beneficial to have a call with the division before anything is presented to EC.
Joanne – I will bring this up at the division meeting next Tuesday.
Tom – I can probably have drafts completed by the end of next week.  We can then share these with the division.
Lynne – I would suggest that we limit the number of people on each sub-group.  Four to five people is easier for scheduling meetings.
Bill – I would vote for five people on each sub-group.
Joanne – Okay, we will settle on 2-5 people for each group.


